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December 12, 2007
To:
Associate Degree Nursing (Registered Nursing) Program Directors

From: 

José Millan, Vice Chancellor



Economic Development and Workforce Preparation Division

Subject:
Guidelines for the Implementation of the Nursing Assessment/Readiness Test
Synopsis:  The attached Guidelines for the Implementation of the Nursing Assessment/Readiness Test for Associate Degree Nursing Programs have been revised to update the approved assessment vendors and related composite cut score information.  The Guidelines were originally developed by the California Community College Nursing Advisory Committee and modified and approved by the California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office in June of this year.  

The Guidelines have been updated to reflect the addition of the Evolve Reach Admission Assessment Exam (A2). The Guidelines should be used for the implementation of the diagnostic assessment testing provided for in Senate Bill 139, Statutes of 2007.  
This represents the last of the vendors who have been working with the Chancellor’s Office to achieve approval of assessment exams by submitting requested documentation.  Nursing Program Directors will be notified through emails such as this should additional vendors come forward and are approved and cut scores set for use statewide.
Requested Action:  Please use these Guidelines as you implement assessment/readiness testing as part of the Chancellor’s Office Nursing Education Program grant requirements for the 2007-08 academic year.  If you have questions about the use of these Guidelines, please contact Barbara Whitney at (916) 322-5246 or bwhitney@cccco.edu. 

